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April 6, 2021
The Native American Studies Department joins other Hart Hall programs in offering our heartfelt support and sympathy to the victims, families, and communities in Atlanta, to our colleagues in Asian American Studies, and to all members of the Asian American and Pacific Islander communities at UC Davis and beyond who have been severely affected by the recent mass shooting of eight people, most of them women of Asian descent, in Atlanta on March 16. We are especially appreciative of the powerful statement already issued by the African American and African Studies Department offering important historical context and outlining the extent of racially-motivated violence targeting AAPI individuals and communities around the country. 

The events that occurred in Atlanta have had ripple effects throughout the country, and we also acknowledge the impacts that this incident is having closer to home, here at UC Davis. Many members of the AAPI community on campus, including people in our department, have not felt safe due to increased risks of violence directed against them and members of their families, especially in the past year in the wake of false and inflammatory political rhetoric surrounding the COVID-19 pandemic. We call on campus administrators to make every effort to communicate with AAPI students and employees to ensure that they are able to feel safe in our community, and to implement appropriate measures to prevent this kind of violence from occurring in our area.  

While the horrific murders in Atlanta are a particularly egregious affront to human dignity, it is important to realize that this was far from an isolated incident. Rather, it is a part of a pattern of hate crimes and acts of violence directed against AAPI, Black, Indigenous, and Chicanx/Latinx people that are deeply intertwined with the history of systemic racism, discrimination, and attempted exclusion and/or marginalization of our communities. Amid this unimaginable tragedy, we are reminded of the importance of the bonds of solidarity that have sustained members of the Hart Hall programs and the communities they serve at UCD since their inception. Members of the AAPI community have spoken up in support of violence and injustice directed against Native American and Indigenous peoples, and in support of movements such as Black Lives Matter. The NAS Department hereby affirms our support of these and other allied movements that seek to create a more just and equitable society.
Sincerely,

Elisabeth Rose Middleton Manning

Liza Grandia

Inés Hernández-Ávila

Zoila Mendoza

Jessica Bissett Perea
Justin Spence

Hulleah Tsinhnahjinnie
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